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	Ref:  JO/mk/261(03)
	Paris, 2 December 2003


To: FTA Bureau

Dear Colleagues,

Development of Standard Software—the Standard Audit File—and Associated Guidance for Developers

As you may be aware, an informal consultative group linked to the Forum’s Compliance Sub-group has been working over the last year or so on the development of a software standard known as ‘The Standard Audit File’, and associated practical guidance for software developers. This work originated with the former eCommerce Sub-group and is intended to establish a standard that can be employed in the design of business accounting systems, to enable such systems to readily produce information required for tax compliance verification purposes, and for other areas of government (e.g., statistical agencies).

Over the last year, this work has proceeded with input from national revenue authorities, an industry organisation (BASDA) representing over 250 software developers, and representatives of international accounting bodies (i.e., IFAC and FEE). The group has held a number of meetings, the most recent being in October 2003, and the minutes of these are available via the OECD’s OLISNET database. At its most recent meeting, the representatives met to discuss advanced versions of the products they expect to have completed in mid-2004.

The final outcome of the work, following expected FTA approval in June 2004, will be twofold: (1) a data software standard—the Standard Audit File—that can be built into proprietary business accounting software packages, to facilitate the ready export of detailed data for tax audit (and other government) purposes; (2) associated guidance on software development, dealing with requirements to ensure adequacy, integrity, traceability of transaction data and the bookkeeping records of businesses. Use of these products is of course, voluntary but we expect their potential to simplify tax audit impositions on businesses and reduce taxpayers’ compliance burden will be attractive selling features.

As there is wide industry interest in this matter, it was agreed at the last meeting of the informal working group that a public information note (see attached) should be issued advising of the work and two proposed public consultation events in early 2004. It is intended that this would be released by BASDA, with a copy being placed on the OECD’s CTPA website. Unless we hear from you by 10 December 2003, we will assume that we have your support to proceed as described.

Any comments should be referred to michele.kelly@oecd.org and harold.gosler@oecd.org 

Yours sincerely,
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Jeffrey Owens

Head

Centre for Tax Policy and Administration
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